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Ordinance No.: 34-2023              
 
 

Executive Summary 
 

The Department of Port Control (“Department”) is requesting authority to exercise the first 
option to renew Contract No. RC2021-07 with ADB Safegates America LLC for the 
requirements of equipment, parts, labor, and required services needed to maintain the airfield 
lighting control system, including labor and materials for repair and installation, if necessary, 
for the various divisions of the Department of Port Control. 

 
 
Background/Purpose:  
 
The airfield lighting control system (ALCS) is used to control and monitor all airfield lighting 
equipment installed on the airfield and supports the efficient and safe maneuvering of all traffic 
on an airfield. The Department is required to maintain the airfield lighting systems in order to 
maintain compliance with FAA Part 139 regulations. 
 
Ordinance 898-2020 provides that the first of the two one-year options to renew shall not be 
exercised without additional legislative authority. The Department is desirous of exercising the 
first of the one-year options for Contract No. RC2021-07. 
 
Justification/Urgency: 
 
These services are required to ensure compliance with FAA Part 139 requirements and ensures 
that the Department of Port Control maintains safe and secure runways at Cleveland Hopkins 
International Airport.  
 
Schedule or Term of Contract: 
 
The Department is requesting to exercise the first of the two one-year options to renew.  
 
Anticipated Costs: 
$300,000 Annually 
 
 
Current Vendors/ Contracts: 
 
Vendor Vendor Address Contract No. 
ADB Safegate America 
LLC  

977 Gahanna Parkway 
Columbus, OH 43230 

RC2021-07 

 


